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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th April 2018 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, Mrs L Brown, G Parkin, P Venning,  A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, Borough Councillor Mick Burgess, Community Warden, Jo Voss, 11 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.
3763.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  None
3764.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters;  Non Pecuniary Cllr Smith, Agenda item 5, Pond Acre. Minute no. 3767


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None. 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded for publication.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3765.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 13th March  2018: Confirmed and signed as a             
            correct record after clarification made in Minute No. 3747.
3766.   Matters Arising:
            i)   Update on PC's recordings of its Minutes to YouTube. Unfortunately the recording of the 

           March meeting had not been successful but it is hoped that the problem has now been solved.
            ii)   DPI Forms returned to ABC.
            iii)  Response to ABC on the handling of the 3 Budds Cottages Planning Application. The Parish
            Council and neighbours had objected to this application yet the delegated Borough Council 

            Officer had granted it even though a request had been made that if she was minded to grant it 

            she should speak to the Clerk first.  This hadn't happened.

            The meeting was adjourned at this point for the Borough Councillor to comment.
            Once the meeting started again and following a full discussion it was agreed that the Borough 

            Councillor would speak to the Planning Department about this issue.  Residents might wish to be  

            aware that the Parish Council isn't happy about the outcome of this application.

            iv)  Community Led Housing – Cllr Venning suggested that we enlist the help of Action with 

            Communities in Rural Kent with regard to carrying out a fresh Housing Survey and to ask

            ABC if they would consider contributing to the cost.  It was agreed that Cllr Venning would 

            approach ACRK for their assistance.  

3767.   Planning Applications (previously circulated to Cllrs)

            18/00346/AS  Pond Acre, 28A Poplar Road – Proposed single storey front extension to garage

            and part conversion to form a dining room.  It was agreed to support this application.
            18/00416/AS  Tyle House Farm – Proposed single storey detached dwelling house with new

            vehicular access into the orchard part of Tyle House Farm.  The applicant had written to the 

            Chairman asking for support.  The Chairman had replied explaining that it would be discussed at

            the next Council Meeting when a decision would be made.  The Clerk had not received any 

            objection comments from neighbours.  All Councillors gave their views on this application with 5 

            Councillors voting to support it and 2 to object to it explaining their reasons.
3768.
To further consider and if possible decide upon the use of CCTV in the Village deferred from last meeting.  Cllr Venning informed the meeting that he was still gathering information from suppliers etc on using CCTV as crime prevention so that an informed decision could be made for further discussion with the public. 
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3769.
To consider any quotes received for cleaning the War Memorial.  Quote received from J F Stoneworks for £1,150 plus VAT.  Concern was expressed at the suggested use of chemicals and pressure washing.  After a full discussion it was agreed to accept Cllr Parkin's kind offer to try cleaning the dirtiest part towards the bottom of it with household detergent and water.

3770.  
Payments for Authorisation:


i)   ICCM – Invoice no. 9902 £135 plus VAT for Clerk's attendance at Cemetery Management & Compliance Course to be held on 24th April. Authorised.


ii)  Calcpay – Pro Forma Invoice £70 plus VAT.  Authorised.
3771.
Correspondence:

a)  KALC – Annual Membership Agreed.

b)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Annual Membership £50  Agreed.

c)  ICCM – Annual Membership £90  Agreed.


For noting:

d)  PKF Littlejohn LLP – Annual Return for Completion & Notice of date of Audit - 11th June 2018.


e)  ABC – Request for copy of Emergency Plan.


f)   KCC – Official notification of Members Grant of £4,500.


Forwarded by email

g)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 9     h)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 11     i)  Southern Water – Building a resilient Water Future for the South East     j)  News from the High Weald AONB Partnership March 2018     k)  Consultation – Refresh of Kent joint Municipal Waste Management Strategy     l)  Latest news from S E Water     m)  Local Government ethical standards – Stakeholders consultation     n)  WKPS Planning News     o)  ABC Civic Awards – Posters put in Notice Boards     p)  NHW Message – Rural Team report     q)  Spring Newsletter from UK Power Networks     r)  ABC Leader Briefing note for Parishes     s)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 12     t)  NHW Message – Ashford Crime 29/3/18 – 02/04/18     u)  Came & Co – Council Matters Spring 2018     v)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 13     w)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 14     x)  KALC – Ashford Area Committee March meeting Minutes         y)  ABC – Leader Briefing note for Parishes

3772.
Working Party Reports:

a)  Caretaker: Nothing to report.


b)  Finance: 


i)   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Noted.


ii)  End of Year Statement & Receipts & Payments Account – Ratified.


iii)  To agree Reserves Allocations. - Agreed.

c)  Planning:


Considered since last meeting:

    18/00363/AS  The Smitings, 28 Poplar Road – Proposed front porch                         Support


    18/00414/AS  Kingsgate Huse – Erection of a greenhouse                                          Support

Decision received: 
                    18/00222/AS  Gothic House, The Street – Provision of railings & gate to front.          Granted

                18/00103/AS  3 Budds Cottages – Two storey side & rear extension including single storey

                                       element to the side.                                                                                  Granted

                Planning Application for path extension from Bier House to School Playing Field. 

                Further information had been requested by ABC on the make up of the path.  The School has 

                also decided that it would like steps from the Churchyard down into the field instead of a ramp

                as any child requiring a wheelchair will be able to go via the footway to Church because the

                child will be accompanied by an adult.                                                                                                                                 


d)  Highways – Cllr Venning reported a pothole outside the shop.  Cllr Brown informed the meeting that large lorries were using Acton Lane and asked if there was a width restriction on this road and if so should there be signage.  Cllr Mash reported that water was coming off the land at Waypost Nurseries resulting in damage to the road.


e)  Public Rights of Way – Paths are still very muddy.  


f)   Open Spaces – Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report.
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3773.
Date of next Planning Meeting: to be advised.
3774.   Date of Annual Parish Meeting:   Thursday 19th April 2018 at 7.30pm..  
3775.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  8th May 2018 at 7.30pm.
3776.   Items for Information:

a)  Community Transport - The Chairman had attended a meeting on 4th April.  Seven Wittersham residents were reported as having filled in the transport questionnaire.  An application has been made for funding from KCC.


b)  The Chairman reported on the recent KALC meeting.  The Minutes had been forwarded by email to Councillors.


c)  GDPR – Cllr Parkin informed the meeting that our Impact Assessment has been completed and accepted by Satswana our DPO.


d)  The Clerk reminded Councillors that it was important that they let her know if they will be away for more than 3 days at a time.
The meeting closed at 21.40 hours.
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session
Planning:

18/00346/AS  Pond Acre, 28A Poplar Road – The Applicant and a neighbour were present.  The neighbour did not object to the application.
18/00416/AS  Tyle House Farm – Mrs Miriam Lewis criticised the fact that she hadn't been able to see the letter from the Applicant to the Chairman before the meeting.  She wasn't happy with the way the application had been presented.  She believed that all the reasons for objecting last time still stand and nothing has fundamentally changed.  The site is now teeming with wild life and she hoped that the Parish Council would object to the application.
Other Matters
:
1) It was asked whether the new fence in front of 25 Poplar Road needed planning permission.  The Borough Councillor advised that if it was over 3ft high and at the front of the house then it would.

2) Mrs Miriam Lewis asked about the use of CCTV in the village.  She added that it is quite a major decision so there should be a public consultation.  The Chairman stated that a decision is still some steps away.

Jo Voss, Community Warden's Report.
Jo explained that her father was still unwell so her hours in the village had been short.  She is working with the Housing Manager at ABC to get the rubbish removed at Swan Cottages but the Southern Housing Manager for Woodland View had not been so helpful at dealing with fly tipping there.  Lee Phelan, Volunteer Support Warden, has a meeting with the Housing Manager on site shortly.  Jo is also reporting potholes.  The Chairman thanked her for her report.

